	Meeting: May Board Meeting 

	Recorded By: Dana Ingebretson 

	Date: 5/4/2017
	Time: 4:30
	Location: 
Trocaire College, Transit Road
	Next meeting date: 
August 2017, TBD 

	Present: Nancy Marinelli, Carol DeNysschen, Dana Ingebretson, Hollis Busch, Ben Glurich, Allyson Odachowski, Jane Calvert, Marie Murray, Emily Gorman, Jennifer Turesky, Erin Burch, Jane Calvert, Hannah Santoro, Michelle Daria 

	Absent: Marla Guarino, Mallary Whipple, Pam Beamer, Joyce Leung, Melyssa Peplowski

	Excused: Heidi Showalter, Tina Jernatowski, Holly Layer, Lisa Neuhaus, Noelle DeSantis, Amanda Geraghty

	AGENDA ITEM
	DISCUSSION (concise summary)
	ACTION/NEXT STEPS

	Call to Order 
	N/A
 
	

	
	
	

	Roll call/Quorum
	Quorum established. 
	

	
	
	

	Approval of Minutes
	April meeting minutes. 
	April minutes approved. 

	
	
	

	President’s Report and Agenda Items 

	Banner project with NYSAND: banner will be coming home with Nancy next month. Nancy is using information from Carol to develop description of banner. 
Erie County Fair Volunteer Opportunity: no update.

Scholarship update: winner has been selected. 

District basket for AME: items have been selected and are ready. 

Elections completed. 
	Remaining open slots due to board members not returning will be shared in near future. 

	Delegate Report
	Delegate Spring Meeting: completed on April 22nd and 23rd, 2017. Discussions held on the future of profession. No summary has been completed as of yet. 

Thank you to anyone who took the Google survey on Mega Issue. WNY had 9 people (8.6%) take the survey. There were a total of 94 responses from the entire state. 
Lisa and other delegates will be conducting an “open space” discussion at the BOD/CC meeting in Lake Placid to discuss further the Prevention and Wellness issue. 

Call to Action notices. 
	Request to please complete. 

	President-Elect
	Annual dinner (6/16/17): Several vendors have signed up to participate at annual dinner. With four vendors can apply for a credit. Current participating vendor list:
· Beef Council

· FDA 

· Abbott 

· Bariatric Fusion 

Jen has been reaching out to set up baskets. 
	Hollis and Emily can help Jen apply for credit. Update: credit was not applied for. Will need write-up on vendors and what they will provide to members. 
Contact Jen if you’d like to donate a basket. 
Sign up for annual dinner if you have not already done so. 


	
	

	

	Immediate Past President
	Second Century Initiative: Academy is looking for affiliates to provide support for initiative. 
· Vote to allocate surplus funds at the end of the year to initiative: motion and board voted to approve on 5/4/17. 

	Bring cash to annual dinner for gift basket raffle. 

	Treasurer
	Reviewing budget for the end of the year. 

Auto-renew members need to be moved over to Stripe.
Change in treasurer position for coming year: 

· Heidi Showalter, 2016-2017

· Jane Calvert, 2017-2018


	 

	Professional Issues
	Servant Leadership Event, Monday, April 10th 2017, 5:30-8:30pm : 14 members attended, profit of $92.37 for the WNYDA Student Scholarship. 
Student Mix ‘N Mingle, Tuesday, April 18th, 2017 6pm-8pm: Twenty-four students, six speakers and three RD members attended. Students appreciated, lots of positive feedback including suggestion that this event happen annually. No profit, however two boxes of canned goods received for donation to WNY Food Bank. 
Librock Farm Tour, April 29th, 2017, 10am-2pm: Nine members attended, received 4 CPEUs. 
 
	 

	Nominating
	Elections have been completed and nominees announced: 
86 out of 177 members voted in elections, with 48.6% response.

Board feedback on voting process: 

· Background information on nominee was very helpful. 

· SurveyMonkey was a good way to vote. 

· Jane and Marie great verbal champions to vote. 

· Variety of backgrounds on nominees is positive. 

· A few member’s email regarding voting was sent to spam. In future send an email notifying members to check spam filters. 

· Some formatting issues on ballot. 


	Nancy will send email blast to members regarding election results. 

	Membership
	181 members
	

	Reimbursement
	Senator Gallivan willing to support the licensure bill and would like to push it through on May 17th.  

Meeting with Senator Kennedy: Senator Kennedy very supportive of the licensure bill. 

Congressman Collins office visit: Met with staffer from office regarding TROA. Staffer believed that congressman would continue to support. Two students participated in visit and contributed significantly and felt it was very beneficial. 
	Reach out to both Senators Gallivan and Kennedy to thank by email or call. 


	Public Policy
	Thank-yous to Erin and Allyson for work and stepping up in recent months. 
Action Alerts: can go on and vote twice per month

· Treating and Reducing Obesity Act

· Recognize the 100th Anniversary of AND
Child and Nutrition Reauthorization Act: able to maintain current standards. Allows for low-fat flavored milk. AND members had input into decision that was made. 

Public Policy Workshop: nobody is able to attend from WNYDA. 

Ben is able to help transition anyone who takes on this board position. 
	 

	Public Relations
	Buffalo Marathon (May 28, 2017): More then 30 volunteers are signed up.  Will be able to use signs from garden last year. 
AME banner will also be able to be used at the marathon. 

T-Shirt with WNYDA logo will be given to all volunteers. 


	Email Holly or Erin to sign up to volunteer. 


	Website
	No update. 
	

	Media Rep
	Article in Good Health coming up. 
Buffalo News: memorial day weekend will run a story regarding food waste and meal planning from pantry. 
	Contact Allyson with any media contacts or knowledge of dietitians in the news. 


	
	Calendar for events online: number of reservations paid is not currently showing up as accurate due to glitch with PayPal. 


	Nancy can look up on the back end for a head count on who is signed up for an event. 

	
	
	

	Adjournment
	Meeting adjourned at 5:30PM
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